REP EIGHT



Dear Sir/Madam

lam writing to you with reference to Its Mustard 116 Albert Road Southsea PO4 OJS and the continuing of noise and other problems I have been suffering. The level of noise has been unbearable over the last few months, to the point of all the residents complaining to me the music is so loud they can't enjoy the outside space, unable to leave the window open and children not being able to sleep. This is not at all fair on families, especially since they have been working hard all week for family life to be so disruptive that they cannot enjoy family life on the weekends.

Apart from the level of music the rear of 116 Albert Road has been turned into a pub garden with customers screaming, shouting and terrible swearing this has carried onto the early hours I.e., 1.30 a.m. Proberley known as a lock in or private party with the same customers that have been in the bar during the normal opening hours this noise starts approx. 1.00p.m. to 2.00a.m.

The rear of Albert Road is a residential area with several houses and flats. Previously we could not hear any noise from Albert Road but now Albert Road has been bought round to the rear where families with children reside.

The bar manager from its Mustard has been round to the residents of 1,2 and 3 The Old Bakery knocking even banging on their doors and in an aggressive manner asking them if the music is too loud not at all in a friendly way very much like intimidation whom they assume have complained about the noise to Portsmouth City Council. This happened 3days after its mustard had received the Notice of Review Application.

On that evening I bumped into Mr. Adam Stringer, the proprietor of its mustard in the rear ally way and asked him not to knock on the doors of the tenants of the Old Bakery as this was distressing for the tenants. He then became very aggressive and placed his forehead on my nose and told me he would do me any place any time basically he wanted to fight me he suggested Wimbledon Park out of sight of any CCTV camera's later that evening I passed him again in the rear driveway and he told me he was going to have me sorted out, I was so disturbed by this I had to call the police I am 55 years old and was very shaken by this incident.

Iam now frightened to walk down the rear drive at night as something might happen to me, I Find this so unfair as I have lived here for the last 50 years in what I considered a safe environment. I have been told that no planning permission has been granted for the construction work carried out for Its Mustard. I will be sending Photographs of perspective of how close the bar garden of its mustard is too residential Propeties of The Old Bakery. There are a few residents around the bar Its Mustard whose 1st language is not English and therefore find it difficult to complain to Portsmouth City Council.

I wish to remain anonymous as I fear for my safety, I hope that this situation can be put right as soon as possible and then the residents can return to normal life.

